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ALL SAINTS DAY 

NOVEMBER 1 
 

The Christian church sets aside a special 

Sunday to commemorate the martyrs and 

saints of every time and place who are a 

part of the “great cloud of witness” 

mentioned in the Scriptures. 

 

Good Shepherd’s Drive-In Worship Service 

at 9:30 a.m. on November 1 will be 

dedicated to congregation members who 

have passed away this last year.  Each will 

have an ornament engraved with his or her name.  After the service, 

the ornaments will be mailed to the family members of those 

commemorated. 

 

On this year’s All Saints Day, we remember these Good Shepherd 

members – and others – in our prayers: 

 

Alice F. Riley (1/23/20) 

Mary Robertson (2/13/20) 

Jean Sundlie (2/22/20) 

Walter Robertson (3/7/20) 

Dorothy “Dot” Sterling (3/25/20) 

Tommie Spence (4/22/20) 

Victor “Vic” Milejczak (5/27/20) 

Wilbur C. Smith, Jr. (7/4/20) 

Virginia “Ginna” Caughman (7/17/20) 

Virginia “Gigi” Middlebrooks (9/15/20) 

Mildred Louise Hayes (9/27/20) 

Wilhemina Edwards (10/8/20) 

LEST WE FORGET… 
 
Daylight Saving Time ends 
Sunday, November 1. Be sure 
to turn your clocks BACK one 
hour Saturday night! 
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By the tender mercy of our God, 

   the dawn from on high will break upon us, 

to give light to those who sit in darkness and in the shadow of death, 

   to guide our feet into the way of peace.  

–Luke 1:78-79 

 

Last month I wrote to you explaining that God is calling us to new ventures together. Life and ministry 

during this pandemic are certainly different from life and ministry back in February and March. And as this 

pandemic continues; even once it ends, life and ministry will be different. God is still leading and guiding us, 

just as God led and guided us when our forebears founded this congregation. God is leading and guiding 

us, just as God did during many wonderful years of ministry in this place. And though we have now been 

forced to live through a relatively fallow and seemingly fruitless time, God will bring us through to a new 

time of life and ministry together. 

 

In some ways I feel as though we have been stuck in Lent since the pandemic began. During the closure of 

our church building for public worship, I left the purple paraments up in the sanctuary well beyond Lent 

since we were not using the liturgical colors to help us mark the passage of the church year. Each time I 

went into the sanctuary, I noted how appropriate this seemed given what we were going through. The time 

of solemnity and sacrifice seems to have lasted well into the year for us. The other church seasons have 

been a blur, quite honestly.  

 

Yet late this month we enter into my favorite of all the church seasons—Advent. I don’t know about you, but 

I am in desperate need of an Advent season these days. I know, I know you are all looking forward to 

Christmas. I am, as well. Each year, for four long Sundays in Advent I hear the question, “Pastor, when can 

we sing Christmas hymns?” I love Christmas hymns, too. But hear me out. It is Advent hymns that speak 

most powerfully and most profoundly to our current situation.  

 

Advent is a time of hopeful waiting. Advent is a time to prepare for God’s new works and new life among us. 

Advent is like watching the dawn break on a new day at the end of a long, cold, dark night. Advent, like no 

other season of the church year, takes into account how miserable and hopeless our human situation can 

seem, yet also how powerful and full of promise God’s response can be. If this doesn’t encapsulate the feel 

of 2020, I don’t know what will! 

 

Consider the second and third verses of People, Look East by Eleanor Farjeon (ELW 248): 

Furrows, be glad. Though earth is bare, one more seed is planted there. Give up your strength, the seed to 

nourish that in the course the flow’r may flourish. People, look east, and sing today—Love, the Rose, is on 

the way. 

 

Stars, keep the watch. When night is dim, one more light the bowl shall brim, shining beyond the frosty 

weather, bright as the sun and moon together. People, look east, and sing today—Love, the Star, is on the 

way. 
(Continued on page 3) 

A Word from Our Pastor 
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There is something profoundly beautiful about the hopeful expectation and anticipation of Advent. It is 

deeply fitting that, as the year gets colder and days get darker, we look with joyful longing toward the 

coming of Jesus Christ. Like a rose springing up from soil we thought was dead and dormant; like a star 

shining forth in an otherwise empty sky, Christ comes among us when things seem at their worst. 

 

How perfect this imagery is in this year—a year which in many ways seems like a dead furrow in a field or 

like a cloudy and starless sky. Indeed, Love is on the way. His name is Jesus Christ our Lord. 

 

We know that in Advent we celebrate Christ’s earthly coming, we look for his second coming, and we 

celebrate his coming among us as we live out our faith together. This year, may this coming of our Lord 

break into our darkness that much more powerfully. As dark as this year seems at times, may Christ’s light 

shine that much brighter for us. 

 

Christ’s light be with you now and always, 

 

Pastor Andrew 

(Continued from page 2) 

Council President’s Update 
 
This has been a challenging year to say the least. As we entered the 4th quarter of 2020, we continue to 
struggle with Covid-19 and many decisions. With an uptick of infections, we continue to err on the side of 
caution. While we had originally hoped that we could re-enter the sanctuary by Reformation, that plan just 
did not work out. I have heard from several who want us to restart in church services and an equally 
number who say let’s not rush it. I can assure you once the go ahead is given we will re-enter with a 
service as safe as possible. 
 
The Restart Task Force will be meeting shortly to once again discuss a plan for services. The Worship Life 
Committee has been asked to look at and plan a service so we would be ready if we received the go 
ahead. They are working with Pastor Andrew looking at things such as communion and the type of service 
including music. There are a lot of questions to be considered. We want to be ready when the time comes. 
And we want you to be comfortable making a decision that is best for you. 
 
The Technical team is also setting up the streaming equipment that was purchased through a grant from 
our foundation along with gifts from individuals. It will take us a few weeks to get everything set up and 
configured and tested before we put the stream out on YouTube. Currently that is the only platform we are 
considering. At this point, I doubt Facebook will be an option. You will be hearing more about this in the 
coming weeks or hopefully days. 
 
Also remember that the FAB is now open for groups up to 15 people. Bible Study as well as council and 
some committees are using the FAB regularly. Please schedule with the office before planning your 
meeting. 
 
If you are not attending Drive-In Worship, give it a try, you might just like it. We have been averaging about 
75 people. 
 
Peace 
Ed Beaman 
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FOOD PANTRY UPDATE 
 
During the month of 

September, the Food 

Pantry distributed 29 bags 

of groceries serving 122 

individuals. 

From the Property Committee  
 

Progress has been made on the following 

projects:   

 

1. Narthex Roof Repair:  Work will begin as 

soon as the repairs can be scheduled with the 

roofing contractor, CE Bourne. 

 

2. Stained Glass Project:  The nighttime 

backlighting of the glass is being reviewed to 

determine the placement and type of lighting 

needed. 

 

3. Education Building HVAC Replacement:  

The old monolithic HVAC system has been 

replaced by four separate units.  The Youth 

Room unit was installed several weeks ago.  

The remaining three units for the upper level of 

the Education Building were installed October 

12-14.  The old HVAC unit in the equipment 

room will be removed the week of October 

19th.   The old electrical panels will then be 

removed.  The new units operate for specific 

zones, greatly reducing the amount of energy 

needed to heat and cool the building. 

2022 Congregational Retreat 

Planning Meeting 
 

It has been decided by Council that our next 

congregational retreat will be in 2022.  Lutheridge 

has been contacted and almost any date is 

available for 2022.  If you are interested in 

attending this retreat, please attend an in-person 

meeting in the FAB on Sunday, November 1 at 

3:00 p.m., to discuss a date to submit to 

Lutheridge.  Any questions, please contact Karen 

Lucas at 803-730-7651 or email: 

klucas4@aol.com. 

Social Ministry Emphasis 
 

The Good Shepherd Social Ministry emphasis for 

November will be Lighthouse for Life and the 

Children's Advocacy Center in Columbia.  

Contributions during the month will be divided 

equally between these local organizations. 

 

Lighthouse for Life has as its mission to raise 

awareness about the realities of human trafficking 

while restoring victims to wholeness.  Children's 

Advocacy Center provides services for childhood 

victims of sexual assault and abuse and their 

families. 

 

You may send contributions to the church office 

anytime during the month.  Checks should be 

made to Good Shepherd and designated for social 

ministry emphasis.  For more information about the 

two organizations, check their websites. 



P A G E  5   

We are having the Angel 

Tree Project with no tree.  

The Dorcus Circle and 

Social Ministry are hosting 

the Angel Tree Project to 

give $25 gift cards to the 

men at Providence Men's 

Home and the Women's Shelter.  The cards can 

be Visa, Amex MC or a card from Walmart.  If you 

would like to wrap them or put in a Christmas bag 

you can.  If you just want to drop off a card at the 

Church office or bring to Church service starting 

November 7 that is fine too.  There are 67 men 

and 15 women at the shelters.  This may be the 

only gift that many of them get.  Please feel free to 

write a note of encouragement with your gift card.  

Thank you for your assistance in the Angel Tree 

Christmas Project. 

Thanks to all those members who attended this event with their 
families and a big thank you to all our volunteers who helped set 
up, decorate their trunks and give out treats to kids. 
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Dear Church Members, 
 
Your continued support of Happy Wheels makes us truly thankful that 
you are allowing us to be an instrument for your ministry to your 
community.  Since 2009, this program has given a new toy or book to 
over 81,000 children in the hospital.  Not only are you and Happy 
Wheels putting smiles on those children’s’ faces, you are also touching 
their families. 
 
Thank you, Judy B.-Volunteer 
Happy Wheels 
 
 
 

 
Dear Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 
 
I am writing to personally thank you for your donation of $125.00 to Senior 
Resources on September 24, 2020.  Our mission is to empower local seniors to 
remain healthy and independent through services such as Meals on Wheels. 
 
Our Meals on Wheels program not only meets nutritional needs for vulnerable 
seniors in our community, it also addresses the social isolation felt by many of 
our clients, now more than ever in the wake of this pandemic.  Your support is 
vital to our ability to continue to provide these life-sustaining services to seniors 
in our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
Dargan Davis, Development Coordinator 
Senior Resources 

 
 
 
Dear Good Shepherd, 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to let you know how much we 
appreciate your donations to our students.  Your thoughtfulness will never be 
forgotten.  We are grateful for all of your support.  Thank you so much for 
choosing Bradley Elementary School! 
 
May God Bless you always! 
 
Sincerely,  
Bradley Elementary School faculty and staff 
 
 

 
Dear Good Shepherd Family, 
 
Words cannot express my appreciation for your many acts of love and sympathy 
following Wilbur’s illness and death.  The phone calls, beautiful cards, and 
generous memorials continue to be a comfort to our sons, Trey and David, and to 
me.  Thank you so very much! 
 
With love,  
Diane Smith 
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Good Shepherd attendance for our Drive-In Worship 

Service on Sunday, October 18. We had 95 people in 

attendance! 

Holy Baptism 
 
For the first time in Good 

Shepherd's book, there was a 

Holy Baptism performed 

during the Drive-In Worship 

service.  Please welcome our 

newest member, Emerson 

Atlas Kemp, by infant 

baptism.  Emerson Atlas is 

the son of Eric and Amy 

Kemp.  His sponsors are 

Amanda and Wes Snodgrass. 
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November Learning Opportunities 
 

Virtual and In-Person Adult Bible Study 

Pastor Andrew now is offering in-person Bible study in the FAB on 

Tuesdays at 11:30 a.m. Seating is social distanced and masks are 

required. 

 

Wednesday Zoom Bible Study will continue to be at 8:00 a.m. and 

7:00 p.m.  The topic is the Gospel lesson for the coming Sunday.  A Zoom ID and password is sent in a 

weekly email.  Pastor Andrew also sends a weekly Bible Study packet, which is a great resource for 

members that do not prefer, or do not have Zoom capabilities. 

 

Young Families and Youth Sunday School 

We have received some great feedback about Faith 5. Pastor Andrew will continue to send a scripture 

via email that you can use to start off your week.  

 

These are the 5 Steps: 

Share your highs and lows of the day/week. 

Read a bible verse or story together. 

Talk about how your Bible verse or Bible story might apply to your highs and lows. 

Pray for one another’s highs and lows. 

Bless one another before saying goodnight. 

 

K-5th Grade Activity Bags 

Activity bags for Kindergarten through 5th grade age children will be located for pick up on the stairs in 

the Chapel area starting Sunday, November 1. If you would feel more comfortable having a “Porch 

Drop-off,” please e-mail Katie Bostic: katiebrettbostic@gmail.com. 

 

Middle and High School Students 

We encourage families with middle and high schoolers to continue using the Faith Lens Blog. It engages 

youth and young adults in connecting world events with the Bible, faith, and everyday life. You can find it 

at https://blogs.elca.org/FaithLens/ 

Learning Committee – Sunday School 
 

The Learning Committee would like to know if there would be any interest in having a Sunday School class 

in the FAB immediately after the Drive-In Service.  The number of attendees would be limited, social 

distancing practiced, and masks required.  If this is something you would be interested in attending, please 

let Pastor Andrew know when you are leaving Drive-In Worship, email Katie at katiebrettbostic@gmail.com, 

or leave a message at the church office. 

https://blogs.elca.org/FaithLens/
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Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
 

Meet in the FAB on Tuesday mornings at 11:30 a.m. for a Bible Study. 

Masks and social distancing required. See email from 10-1-2020 for 

more details. 

Deadline to submit 

articles for  

December Newsletter  

is November 16. 

Medicine Bottle 

collection 
 

Pawmetto Lifeline still has a need for certain 

bottles.  Must be wide mouth (that a quarter 

can fit through!) and prescription pill bottles 

with child proof caps. 

 

NO vitamin or supplement bottles, please. 

Wednesday Zoom Bible Study 
 

Zoom Bible Study will be led 

by Pastor Andrew each 

Wednesday at 8:00 a.m. and 

7:00 p.m.  A reminder with a 

meeting link will be sent by 

email each week. 

November Birthdays (according to church records) 

1 Judy Kinney 14 Brett Bostic 24 Anna-Marie Plyler 30 Grayce Boozer 

2 Chloe Porter  Ronnie Roche 25 Pat Butterfield  Bettie Stroud 

3 William Snodgrass  Patrick Roof  Marilyn Hogan   

4 Sabra Lindler 15 Jack Morris  Kappy Steck   

 Sara Loyd 17 Dot Gibert 26 Pat Hazle   

5 Herman McQuage 18 Matt Burrows  Rebecca Netzel   

6 Cheryl McDonald  Robert Ellington 27 Cheryl Beaman   

8 Teri Holmes 20 Billie Jones 27 Christian Houghton   

10 Nancy Schaefer  Larry Evans 28 Tricia Lisowski   

 Greg Struthers 22 Molly Kate Herrmann  Samuel Seay   

11 Anne Rush  Rachel Pedersen 29 Paige Frierson   

 Mary Stallings 24 Ashleigh Taylor  Ben Wuori   



Lectionary for November 2020 
NOVEMBER 1 – ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 
All Saints celebrates the baptized people of God, living and 
dead, who are the body of Christ. As November heralds the 
dying of the landscape in many northern regions, the readings 
and liturgy call us to remember all who have died in Christ and 
whose baptism is complete. At the Lord’s table we gather with 
the faithful of every time and place, trusting that the promises of 
God will be fulfilled and that all tears will be wiped away in the 
new Jerusalem.  
FIRST READING – Revelation 7:9-17  
The book of Revelation is written to seven churches in western 
Asia Minor during a time of great oppression. Today’s reading is 
a response to the question asked in 6:17: “Who is able to 
stand?” The writer gives the faithful the assurance of God’s 
protection and a vision of victory.  
PSALM – Psalm 34:1-10, 22 
Fear the Lord, you saints of the Lord; for those who fear the 
Lord lack nothing. (Ps. 34:9)  
SECOND READING – 1 John 3:1-3 
A saint is one who has been set apart by God for God’s 
purposes. God, out of divine love, set us apart to be the 
children of God. Our holy hope is that we shall see God as God 
really is.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 5:1-12  
In the Beatitudes, Jesus provides a unique description of those 
who are blessed with God’s favor. His teaching is surprising 
and shocking to those who seek wealth, fame, and control over 
others.  
NOVEMBER 8 – 23RD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
Today the prophet Amos calls for justice to roll down like 
waters. Paul urges us to encourage one another with the 
promised coming of the Lord. Jesus tells the parable of the wise 
and foolish bridesmaids. Surrounded by the faithful of every 
time and place, we celebrate Christ’s coming in our midst in the 
word of life and the feast of victory—the marriage feast of the 
lamb.  
FIRST READING – Amos 5:18-24  
In the days of Amos, people thought that the day of the LORD 
would be a time of great victory, but Amos announced that it 
would be a day of darkness, not light. He said liturgy is no 
substitute for obedience. The LORD demands justice and 
righteousness in the community.  
PSALM – Psalm 70 
You are my helper and my deliverer; O Lord, do not 
tarry. (Ps. 70:5)  
SECOND READING – 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18  
Some of the Thessalonians are worried that dead Christians will 
be excluded from the resurrection to eternal life when Christ 
comes again. Paul reassures them with the word of hope that 
all Christians, living or dead, will be raised into everlasting life 
with Christ.   
GOSPEL – Matthew 25:1-13 
Jesus tells a parable about his own second coming, 
emphasizing the need for readiness at all times.  
NOVEMBER 15 – 24TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
Our readings during November speak of the end times. 
Zephaniah proclaims that the coming day of the LORD will be 
filled with wrath and distress. Paul says it will come like a thief 
in the night and urges us to be awake and sober. Jesus tells the 
parable of the talents, calling us to use our gifts, while we still 
have time, for the greater and common good. In a world filled 
with violence and despair, we gather around signs of hope—
word, water, bread, and wine—eager to welcome the good 
news of Christ’s coming among us.  
FIRST READING – Zephaniah 1:7, 12-18 
Zephaniah (like the prophet Amos in last week’s first reading) 
presents the day of the Lord as one of judgment and wrath. 
Descriptions of the last day in the New Testament include 

details taken from Old Testament accounts of the day of the 
Lord.  
PSALM – Psalm 90:1-8 [9-11] 12 
So teach us to number our days that we may apply our hearts to 
wisdom. (Ps. 90:12)  
SECOND READING – 1 Thessalonians 5:1-11  
Though we do not know and cannot calculate the day of Christ’s 
return, we live faithfully in the here and now as we anticipate the 
day when we will be given eternal salvation through our Lord 
Jesus Christ.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 25:14-30 
Jesus tells a parable about his second coming, indicating that it is 
not sufficient merely to maintain things as they are. Those who 
await his return should make good use of the gifts that God has 
provided them.  
NOVEMBER 22 – CHRIST THE KING 
On this final Sunday of the church year our gospel is Jesus’ great 
story of judgment. In the end, the faithful are those who served 
Christ by ministering to those who are poor, hungry, naked, sick, 
or estranged. In the first reading God is the shepherd who seeks 
the lost, weak, and injured and feeds them with justice. We gather 
this day to celebrate the reign of Christ and his victory over death, 
yet we await the consummation of all things yet to come. 
Acknowledging Christ as our merciful ruler, we go forth that his 
reign may be known in our loving words and deeds.  
FIRST READING – Ezekiel 34:11-16, 20-24  
Because Israel’s kings proved to be bad shepherds, Ezekiel 
declares that the Lord will assume the role of shepherd in Israel. 
The Lord will also set over them a shepherd-messiah, “my 
servant David,” who will feed and care for the people.  
PSALM – Psalm 95:1-7a 
We are the people of God’s pasture and the sheep of God’s 
hand. (Ps. 95:7)  
SECOND READING – Ephesians 1:15-23  
In this passage, God is praised for revealing ultimate divine power 
in raising Jesus from the dead. The resurrected, exalted Christ is 
Lord of both the church and the entire universe, now and in the 
age to come.  
GOSPEL – Matthew 25:31-46 
Jesus compares himself to a king who moves among his subjects 
to see how he is treated: what is done for the least of those who 
belong to his family is truly done for him.  
NOVEMBER 29 – FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
Stir up your power, and come! The psalmist’s plea in Psalm 80:2 
has become familiar to us in the Advent prayers. Isaiah wants 
God to rip the heavens open. Both cry out for an apparently 
distant, angry God to show up, to save, to restore. When we hear 
Jesus describing the coming of the Son of Man with stars falling 
from heaven, it can sound dire and horrible, not like anything we 
would ever hope for. But when we really look at the suffering of 
people God loves, we can share the hope that God would tear 
open the heavens and come.  
FIRST READING – Isaiah 64:1-9 
This lament comes from a people who have had their hopes 
shattered. The visions of a rebuilt Jerusalem and a renewed 
people of God, spoken of in Isaiah 40–55, have not been realized. 
Instead, the people experience ruin, conflict, and famine. This 
lament calls God to account—to be the God who has brought 
deliverance in the past.  
PSALM – Psalm 80:1-7, 17-19 
Let your face shine upon us, and we shall be saved. (Ps. 80:7)  
SECOND READING – 1 Corinthians 1:3-20  
As the Christians in Corinth await the advent of Jesus, Paul 
reminds them how the Lord has already enriched them through 
spiritual gifts and will continue to strengthen them until the coming 
day of the Lord.  
GOSPEL – Mark 13:24-37 
Jesus encourages his followers to look forward to the day when 
he returns in power and glory to end all suffering.  
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PLEASE UPDATE THE PRAYER LIST – Those who have requested friends and loved ones to be included on the 
prayer list, please contact Deborah Mitchell in the church office at parishadmin@gslc.com or (803) 787-4413 to 
renew your request or add prayer concerns by the newsletter deadline of each month. You may call or email 
anytime to remove a name.  

Please do not assume that we know the name should be renewed or removed. 

Alan Austin—friend of Lula Camp 

Jonathan Baker—son of Loujean Baker 

Tara Baker—daughter-in-law of Loujean Baker 

Robin Boggs—daughter of Anne Rush 

David Bostic—father-in-law of Katie Bostic 

Howard Brotherton—friend of Don Caughman 

Luna Brown—2-year-old cousin of Amanda Snodgrass  

Schuyler Carter—grandson of Bonnie Hammond 

Allie Clark—friend of Betty Cox 

Ruth Collins—friend of Dena Phillips 

Landon Derrick—friend of Amanda Snodgrass 

Jamie Fountain—step-brother of Laura Leigh Smith 

Beverly Fulmer—friend of Judy Rogers 

Lucy Fusco—mother of Frank Fusco 

Lamar Harper—brother of Gwen Barnes 

Forrest Hinebaugh—father of Elaine Zornow 

Madelynn Johnson—friend of the Snodgrass Family 

Leonard C. Jordan—brother of Bill Jordan 

Raynette Kempf—sister of Loujean Baker 

Matthew Kyzer—friend of Ed and Cheryl Beaman 

Greg Lehman—brother of Lisa Lehman 

Sylvia Livingston—mother of Cheryl Beaman 

Tom Nolan—brother of Pat Roche 

Angela Powers—friend of Kappy Steck 

Henry Richardson—father of Amanda Snodgrass 

Harold Roach—father of Ashleigh Taylor 

David Steck—father of Steve Steck 

Ann Summer—sister of Verna Sawyer 

Family of Faye Swetlik—friends of Dena Phillips 

Phyllis Tollison—mother of Phil Tollison 

Robin Traufler—friend of the congregation 

Mike Welborn—cousin of Anita Easter 

Gerry Lynn Wells—niece of Frances Plyler 

Danny Young—brother-in-law of Cheryl Beaman 

Shirley Zornow—mother of Peter Zornow 
 

EXPECTING OR BIRTH 

Son Thomas Henry Cohl to Brian and Stacey Cohl 

Daughter Bella Nabors to John Nabors and Anna 

Lawson 
 

WITH SYMPATHY 

The family of Carolyn Smith, sister of Grace Boozer. 

The family of Wilhemina Edwards. 

The family of Faye Hinebaugh, mother of Elaine Zornow. 

Relatives and Friends 

With Prayer 

Mary Allen 

Rev. Russ Anderson 

Loujean Baker 

Gwen Barnes 

Trisha Benson 

Grace Boozer 

Rosemarie Brown 

Rose Butterfield 

Joanna Carpenter 

Betty Cox 

Helen Derrick 

Sylvia Anne Derrick 

Marianne De Werdt 

Curtis Easter 

Larry Evans 

Doug Fleming 

Dot Gibert 

The Gilbert Family 

Martha Haigler 

Bonnie Hammond 

Trisha Holman 

Kitty Howard 

Judy Hoy 

Jeannine Jameson 

Lisa Lehman 

Sara Loyd 

Carol Mayfield 

Doris McCaughey 

Cathy Milejczak 

Margaret Moody 

Johanna Moore 

Irene Poole 

Rebecca Silvia 

Virginia Stephens 

Barbara Sutton 

Ashleigh Taylor 

Nancy Taylor 

Melvin Wicker 

Bubba Willis 

Elaine Zornow 

Peter Zornow 

mailto:barbara@gslc.com


Office Information 

http://www.gslc.com 

Hours: Mon–Thurs. 9 am to 4:30 

pm; Fri. 9 am  to  2:00 pm  

Phone: (803) 787-4413 

Day School: (803) 787-4148 
 

Pastor 

Reverend Andrew Isenhower 

Parish Administrator 

Deborah Mitchell 

Deb Embrey 

Music Director 

Cody Jones  

Interim Contemporary Music 

Director 

Michael Simmons 

Organist/Worship Associate 

Susan Sturkie 

Sexton 

Joey Allison 
 

Council President 

Ed Beaman 

Council Vice-President 

Marcia Woodward 

Secretary 

Anna-Marie Plyler 

Treasurer 

Jamie Sanders 
 

Council Members/Committee 

Katie Bostic / Learning 

Karen Lucas / Parish Life 

Karen Lucas, Council Liaison with 

Wade Wingard, Contact / 

Communication 

Stacy Gross Contact/ 

Evangelism 

Jamie Sanders, Council Liaison 

of Finance 

Marcia Woodward / Gifts 

Ed Beaman, Council Liaison with 

Lauren Chandler Chair / Property 

Steve Steck, Council Liaison with 

Don Caughman Chair / Social 

Ministry 

Donna Foster / Worship Life 

Jennifer Ross, Co-Chair / Youth 

& Children 

Mitch Uehling, Co-Chair / Youth 

& Children 

Youth Representative 

Noah Adams 
 

www.gslc.com 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

3909 Forest Drive 

Columbia, SC 29204 
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DATED INFORMATION ENCLOSED 

Mark Your Calendar for These Upcoming Events! 
 
November 1 All Saints Day 
 Drive-In Worship Service 
November 3 11:30 AM Bible Study in FAB 
November 4 8 AM or 7 PM Zoom Bible Study 
November 8 Drive-In Worship Service 
November 10 11:30 AM Bible Study in FAB 
 Executive Committee Meeting 
November 11 8 AM or 7 PM Zoom Bible Study 
November 15 Food Pantry Sunday 
 Drive-In Worship Service 
 Council Meeting 
November 16 November Newsletter Deadline 
November 17 11:30 AM Bible Study in FAB 
November 18 8 AM or 7 PM Zoom Bible Study 
November 22 Christ the King 
 Drive-In Worship Service 
November 24 11:30 AM Bible Study in FAB 
November 25 8 AM or 7 PM Zoom Bible Study 
November 29 First Sunday of Advent 
 Drive-In Worship Service 


